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The annual Kilburn Parish carol service and Christmas light switch on took place on Friday 6th    

December and was attended by members of Kilburn Parish Council, Mayor of Amber Valley Cllr 

John Walker and a number of parishioners. The Christmas lights were switched on by the Mayor 

of Amber Valley. There was also a special visit from Santa Claus and his elf's from Amber Valley 

Rotary Club. 

Unfortunately this year due to another event taking place in the vicinity, less people than usual 

attended the Christmas light switch on and joined us afterwards for free hot drinks and minced 

pies. 

At the Parish Council meeting in January the council agreed to review the date in which we have 

the Christmas carol service and light switch on in 2020 but this will be dependent on the         

availability of those involved. If residents do however have any suggestions or comments, please 

send them to the Clerk via the Parish Council website. 

 

 

 

Christmas Carol Service & Santa Visit 
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Community Speedwatch 
Kilburn & Denby Neighbourhood Watch and Kilburn Parish Council 

and potentially Denby Parish Council are looking to work in             

partnership with Derbyshire Constabulary to set a Community    

SpeedWatch group up in the parishes. With this in mind, we currently 

require volunteers to help with the scheme. 

The aim is that those who are caught speeding are sent a formal 

letter from Derbyshire Constabulary advising them that they are 

breaking the law and providing an explanation of what could be done to prosecute motorists should they 

be repeatedly caught. We hope that this in turn will make the roads into, out of and around Kilburn safer 

for both road users and pedestrians. If you would like to get involved, please contact Cllr Daniel Beadell 

via email at KilburnNHW@outlook.com  

Safer Neighbourhood Team Contacts 
 

Your Safer Neighbourhood team (SNT) is a group of local police officers, Police Community Support    

Officers and Specials dedicated to serving your community.  

The team is supported by additional officers from the wider area. Police Officers and PCSO’s for this area 

are: 

Inspector Paul Stephenson 

Sgt Tim George 

PCSO Supervisor Dan Frederickson 

PC Jeannette Gardner 

PC Rianne Holland 

PC Garry Statham 

PCSO Rikki Hill 

PCSO George Howe 

 

Should parishioner's wish to contact the local Police Safer Neighbourhood Team, they can do so by         

telephoning 101. 
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Wudhus News – Keeping the Villages Updated 

Stargazers Drama Group 

Proudly presents 

  

Cinderella 
The traditional family pantomime 

At Horsley Woodhouse Church Hall, Main Street, DE7 6AT 

Thu 20th February at 3.00 pm 

Fri 21st February at 3.00 & 7.15 pm 

Sat 22nd February at 3.00 & 7.15 pm 

Tickets £5 and £3 for concessions & children 

Available from all cast members and on the door 

Date HW Church Hall Weekly Activities  Contact details 

Monday 

7.00 to 8.15 pm - Line Dancing 

& 

5.30 to 6.30 pm - Circuit Training 

Megan 

01159 326 217  

Julie Cole 

Tuesday 

10.30 to 11.30 am - Yoga 

& 

Relevétion Dance Academy: 

4.30 to 5.00 pm - Pre-Primary Ballet (4-6yrs) 

5.00 to 5.45 pm - Primary Ballet (6-10yrs) 

5.55 to 6.25 pm - Primary Tap (6-10yrs) 

6.25 to 6.55 pm - Primary Modern (6-10yrs) 

6.55 to 7.55 pm - Acrobatics (6-10yrs) 

8.00 to 9.00 pm - Adult Latin 

Anita 

01332 842 070 

 

 

 

Leanne 

07500 823 243 

Wednesday 
Relevétion Dance Academy: 

9.30 to 10.15 - Toddle in Time (2-5yrs) 

Leanne  

07500 823 243 

Thursday 

10.00 to 11.30 am - Chair Based Exercise 

& 

5.30 & 7.30 pm - Slimming World 

Diane 

07919 116 585 

Tracy 

07821 616 372 

Friday 11.00 to 12 noon - Qigong/Tai Chi 
Angela 

07762 380 277 

Saturday 10.30 to 11.30 am - Zumba classes 
Cathy 

07963 738 137 



P A G E  4  

K I L B U R N  N E W S  

Fly Tipping within the Parish 

The parish council has had several reports of fly tipping across the parish over recent months. 

 

We would ask that you remain vigilant and ensure that anything that you dispose of is done in a 

proper and legal manner and is not fly tipped as you will still be legally liable for prosecution if your 

items are illegally tipped. 

If you see someone fly tipping make a note of: 

• The date, time and place 
• How many people are involved and what they look like 
• What has been tipped - how much and what it looks like 
• The details of any vehicles involved including make, colour and registration number if possible 
• Remember - never approach anyone you see fly tipping - they could become violent. 

 If you have a question about fly tipping please call Amber Valley Borough Council on 01773 841335 

Newsletter Editor Required 

Kilburn Parish Council are looking for a part time editor to edit and publish the bi-monthly Kilburn 

News. 

The editor would be expected to put together articles received from local community groups (there is 

already a template) and get the Kilburn News ready to go to press. The editor would distribute to local 

volunteers - whereupon they deliver to each household. 

The hours and remuneration would need to be agreed. However, it is thought that the editor would 

spend approximately a total of 2 days (over a period of time) putting each edition together. 

Anybody interested – please contact the Clerk on 07989 623309 or e mail samatthews2001@aol.com 

Kilburn Parish Council Notices 
Our Condolences  

Kilburn Parish Council are sad to inform residents of the passing of Gerald Hazlewood. Gerald dedicated 

most of his life to the community of Kilburn.  He was a member of the Parish Council for many years and 

served as Chairman for the majority of his time.  Gerald was also a member of the KCA, Historical Group 

& Belper Steam Rally. In fact, whatever community event was happening in Kilburn you could pretty 

much guarantee Gerald was involved.  He was ‘the font’ of all knowledge Kilburn related and he had   

taken part in several radio interviews with Radio Derby in relation to Kilburn and its history.  Our 

thoughts are with his family at this sad time – he will be sorely missed by the community.  
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Kilburn Infants News.. 

We have had a very busy beginning to the Spring term, with the children all crossing their fingers and 

waiting for snow! Our exciting news is our very first Infant visit to the seaside in July – Anderby Creek! 

We will be focussing our fundraising on trying to provide this visit at no cost to the children, so that all of 

them can attend, with no financial barriers to all parents. We are asking local companies and individuals 

for donations to help support this – huge thanks to ‘Kilburn Welfare & Social Club’ for £250, and the 

‘Metro Stores’ for £250!! Our School Council will be organising fundraising activities to buy bucket and 

spades, and real ice-creams at the seaside! 

Our classes have all started their new half-termly learning themes, with ‘Memorable Experiences’         

including a ‘Messy, Mucky Laboratory’ and a visit from an animal handling workshop with meercats and 

lizards! 

We will be holding our annual ‘School Safety Week’, with all children taking part in ‘National Safer       

Internet Day’, and also learning about safety and ‘choices’ for Water, Electricity, Roads and Strangers. 

We will have an NSPCC themed assembly, ’Be Bold. Speak Out’, and have a fundraising day to help their 

important work. We will finish this half term thinking about ‘Anti-Bullying’ and wearing odd socks for a 

day with the theme ‘All equal but different’. 

Last term children learnt about Diwali, Hannukah, Remembrance Day, and Christmas, and ‘Christians in 

Derbyshire Schools’ came to lead assemblies with us. We also thought about communities and helping 

others by taking part in activities for ‘Jeans for Genes’, and ‘Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day’, 

and by making Harvest and Christmas food collections for the local food bank charity, ‘Hope for Belper’.  

Our School Council organised a fundraising ‘Great Kilburn Big Bake Off’ event for ‘Children in Need’. 

As part of our learning for ‘British Values’ we held a Year 2 ‘Election’ at the same time as the national 

General Election! Year 2 children wrote their ‘Election promises’, made ‘Vote for Me’ signs and spoke to 

children and parents in the playground before school. They were very brave to talk to all of the children 

and parents in the school hall before we all voted in our secret Ballot Box. The winner of the vote to be 

‘Prime Minister of KINS’ was Sophie, who wanted to have Mrs Baillie’s office!! 

For Parents and carers we held a Parents Evenings, ‘Celebration Assemblies’, and invited them into see 

children’s work at the end of half terms. Our ‘Weekly Big Book’ read continues to be very well attended, 

and Mr Smith, Our Sports & PE Coach, is now leading a weekly ‘Wake & Shake’ session for parents and 

children! 

On behalf of the school I would like to pass on our thanks for everyone’s continued support!! 
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I hope you had a lovely Christmas and on behalf of the pupils and staff at school I would like 
to start by wishing you a happy, healthy and exciting New Year ahead. 

Environmental Awareness 

Environmental awareness is an important part of our school ethos and we try to ensure 
environmental issues play a central role within our curriculum. 

Our  pupils have been finding out about Greta Thunberg, the Swedish 
school girl and climate activist, and staff recently presented a play to 
pupils based on a story about her called Greta and Giants. 

As part of the children’s Trailblazer sessions, pupils continue to 
engage in weekly activities that promote and foster an appreciation 
of the environment. 

If you are available during the day to 
help Mr Goodburn deliver outdoor 
trailblazer sessions, please contact 
the school as we always require 

additional adult helpers (no training is required).  

 

 

 

Kilburn Kilometres 

This year’s Kilburn Kilometres Fun Run will be held on Sunday March 15th 2020. 

This is the second time we have organised the event and we hope it will appeal to runners 
and walkers of all ages and abilities and be as successful as last year. The course will be split 
into two, with a 10k and 3k around the local roads, paths and fields, so there will be 
something suitable for the whole family. 

Whilst we try to minimise disruption in the village during the morning of the event, by 
suggesting designated areas to park vehicles, please be mindful of additional traffic around 
the village during the event and of course, congestion on local footpaths. 

Participants can register on the morning but we would like to encourage people to visit our 
website: kilburnkilometres.co.uk to register beforehand, so why not start training now? 

If you would like to sponsor the event, please contact the school office and we will ensure 
your details are included on promotional materials, our website and other 
correspondence. 

 

Kilburn Junior School News... 
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Kilburn Juniors News... 
First LEGO League City Shaper 2019 

Back in December, a group of our year six pupils participated in the FIRST LEGO League City shaper       
competition at Nottingham University.  

The competition is designed to engage students in hands-on Science, Technology,         
Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) experiences, enabling them to build confidence, 
grow their knowledge and develop habits of learning. FIRST LEGO League is built around 
theme-based challenges to engage children in research, problem solving, coding, and  
engineering.  

During the competition, the children were required to design, build, test and program 
robots using LEGO® MINDSTORMS® technology and research   challenges 
facing today’s scientists.  

They were also required to develop critical thinking, team-building, and 
presentation skills in solving      real-world problems.  

Despite competing against 8 other secondary schools, our team of bud-
ding designers, programmers and presenters finished in first place, pro-
gressing to the National Final in Bristol in February.  

Christmas Charity 

A group of thirty lower school children visited Kilburn Residential Home to spread the magic of Christmas.  

The children sang some of their show songs with enthusiasm and vigour, spreading their joy to the resi-
dents.  

Before Christmas Team Endurance used their   amazing art skills to produce 
Christmas cards which were then sold raising £130 money for two charities, 
The Nightingale Macmillan Unit at The Royal Derby   Hospital and the Samari-
tans. The children selected the charities, in an 
attempt to make Christmas time better for those in 
need.  

Musical Opportunities  

Music has a high profile in school and many of our pupils play musical instru-
ments including: guitar, piano, ukulele, flute, piano and drums.  

We have recently formed a band called the Kilburn Hotshots who practise and play on Tuesdays from        
5-6pm. 

The Hotshots are led by the amazing Hot House Music and are looking 
for new members to join them.   Anyone aged between 7 and 15 can 
come along and take part in the      sessions, all abilities are welcome 
and even pupils from other schools, so if you are interested in joining 
the Hotshots, please contact the office.  
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Happy New Year from all of the team at Kilburn & Denby neighbourhood Watch. We hope that everybody 
has had a safe and enjoyable Christmas and has settled into the New Year without too many problems. 

Our team regularly receive lots of complaints of antisocial behaviour across the parish and for this reason, 
we have provided the following extract from the police.uk website; 

Anti-social behaviour covers a wide range of unacceptable activity that causes harm to an individual, to 
their community or to their environment. This could be an action by someone else that leaves you feeling 
alarmed, harassed or distressed. It also includes fear of crime or concern for public safety, public disorder 
or public nuisance. 

Examples of anti-social behaviour include: 

• Nuisance, rowdy or inconsiderate neighbours 

• Vandalism, graffiti and fly-posting 

• Street drinking 

• Environmental damage including littering, dumping of rubbish and abandonment of cars 

• Prostitution related activity 

• Begging and vagrancy 

• Fireworks misuse 

• Inconsiderate or inappropriate use of vehicles 

The police, local authorities and other community safety partner agencies, such as Fire & Rescue and    
social housing landlords, all have a responsibility to deal with anti-social behaviour and to help people 
who are suffering from it. 

If you are experiencing problems with anti-social behaviour, or have any concerns about it, or other    
community safety issues, you should contact your local council or call the non-emergency number, 101. 
In an emergency, call 999. 

And as ever, if you need to contact us for any reason you can do this via our Facebook page ‘Kilburn & 
Denby Neighbourhood Watch’ or email KilburnNHW@outlook.com 

 

K I L B U R N  N E W S  

Kilburn Neighbourhood Watch 
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Cllr Kevin Buttery – Keeping you Updated 

Climate change impacts upon us all and will certainly affect future generations. I am therefore fully     
supportive of Derbyshire County Council’s proposal to commit £4 million to help tackle climate change, 
funded from business rates. This is to help pump prime innovation and drive development, providing an 
opportunity for both businesses and communities to reduce our carbon footprint. The Council will host a 
‘Tackling climate change together’ event in March for businesses, housing developers and other councils 
to discuss what they can do to help. We will be bidding for cash to install electric vehicle points around 
the county and plan to introduce a new grant scheme, called Climate Action Grants, to support local   
communities to take-action on climate change. 

Over a 10 day period, Derbyshire experienced excessive rainfall, suffering one month’s amount of rain in 
a single day alone. This caused significant damage to our Highway infrastructure and became a major  
incident. There were in excess of 200 flood areas across Derbyshire, 7 landslips, 25 highway structures 
(bridges) and 124 miles of road affected, together with 13,481 gullies and associated drainage              
connections. The cost of this damage alone is estimated at over £20 million, note the Highways annual 
maintenance budget is less than £18m.  With the rain continuing and further damage being discovered 
on a daily basis, the Highways Crews who normally repair potholes are working tirelessly with other staff 
to address this damage to minimise the weathers continued impact on our highway network. We are   
lobbying Government for additional funding to address this damage, so please bear with us, because  
potholes will take longer to repair as we are still in the recovery process. 

Trading Standards recently helped two pensioners get their money back after being separately subjects 
of scams totalling £52,500. If you have been victim of a scam or need advice you can contact the Citizens 
Advice Consumer Services tel: 03454 040506, report fraud to Action Fraud tel: 0300 123 2040. Trading 
Standards’ advice is to register your home phone to opt out of unsolicited and marketing calls via the 
free Telephone Preference Service. These scams are sophisticated, so please be vigilant and there is 
nothing wrong in being suspicious and taking advice before you do something involving giving out bank 
details or transferring money. 

Responsibility for the National Child Measurement Programme, which involves the annual measurement 
of the height and weight of children in Reception Class and Year 6 has recently been passed to            
Derbyshire County Council as part of their responsibility for delivering public health services. Parents will 
receive a letter to obtain their consent and have an option to opt out. All information is confidential and 
will not be revealed to the child or teachers. Details of the scheme can be found at 
www.livelifebetterderbyshire.org.uk/nationalchildmeasurementprogramme 

As Chair of the Derbyshire Fire & Rescue Service, I am very proud that following an inspection by Her 
Majesty’s Inspector of Constabulary and Fire & Rescue Services, Derbyshire was one of only 16 Fire      
Services nationally to be awarded a ‘good’ rating across all 3 categories. Being deemed ‘Outstanding’ for 
promoting the right values and culture across the service. This was a pleasing end to 2019, which also 
saw Derbyshire Fire Service being voted Emergency Service of the Year. This is true testament to the    
excellent work by all the staff and thoroughly deserved. The Fire Service has published ‘Our Plan 2020-
2023’ which is about how we continue to prevent, protect and respond to the needs of our communities 
whilst continuing to make Derbyshire Safer. It is currently out for public consultation, which closes on 
the 7th February 2020, please have your say via www.derbys-fire.gov.uk. Consultation documents are 
also available at Ripley and other Libraries. 

If there is an issue I can help you with, please contact me on 01332 781092 or 
 kevin.buttery@derbyshire.gov.uk 

http://www.livelifebetterderbyshire.org.uk/nationalchildmeasurementprogramme
http://www.derbys-fire.gov.uk
mailto:kevin.buttery@derbyshire.gov.uk
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Kilburn Parish Council 

Notes from the parish council meeting: 

On behalf of the Parish Council I would like to wish all residents a Happy New Year. 

The January meeting commenced with a minute’s silence in memory Gerald Hazlewood who 

passed away before Christmas and his funeral was held on Thursday 9th January. 

Cllr Gordon Parkin has resigned from the Parish Council due to his moving to another area.  

Therefore a vacancy exists.  Anybody interested should contact the Clerk. 

A review of the Carol Service held on Friday 6th December was undertaken.  Owing to the Junior 

School holding their shopping event on the same evening – fewer people than normal attended 

the Carol Service which also included the switching on of lights by the Mayor of Amber Valley 

Borough Council, Cllr John Walker.  Consequently, fewer people took refreshments after.  The 

Parish Council are considering holding the event on a different evening in 2020 but this would be 

dependant upon the availability of those involved.  If residents have any comments they wish to 

make, please do so via the Council’s website. 

The Parish Council are still looking for somebody to edit the Kilburn News – please see the 

separate advertisement.  Further, unless additional volunteers are found to deliver the Kilburn 

News the future of the publication will remain in doubt.  Again, please see separate article.  

The Parish Council have asked the County Council whether it would be possible for bollards to be 

erected on the pavement outside the Nursery School to prevent vehicles parking illegally.  The 

Parish Council has received a negative response from DCC but are to pursue the matter. 

Kilburn Parish Council have committed to an Armed Forces Covenant.  In essence this means that 

the Parish Council will raise awareness of the Armed Forces.  It will recognise military veterans as 

a valued part of the community; encourage local business to support the employment of Service 

spouses and partners; it will promote Armed Forces events.  Further details will be advertised on 

the Parish Council’s web site in due course. 

The Council set the budget for 2020/21 with a Precept of £55024 which is approximately a 3% 

increase on the current year. 

A community litter pick will be held on SATURDAY 4TH APRIL.  Residents are urged to attend – all 

equipment will be supplied by the P.C.  Please see noticeboards and web site for further details. 

The Council has received complaints of the noise emanating from the A38 and has forwarded 

these complaints to the Highways Agency with little success.  The Parish Council has therefore 

passed its concerns to Nigel Mills M.P. 
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Parish Council Contact Details: 
 

• Cllr D Hall (Chairman) – 01332  881492 

• Cllr D Earnshaw (Vice Chairman) - 07967 550158 

• Cllr D Beadell - 07514 956142 

• Cllr P Rowley - 01332 882357 

• Cllr G Parkin - 01332 883557 

• Cllr S Bayliss -  07772 930 776 

• Cllr E Hetherington – 01332 881354 

• Cllr C Riley - 07889 980195 

• Cllr M Rowe– 07488 964335   

• Cllr B Lambert -  
 

• Ms S Matthews (Parish Clerk) – 01332 671513 or email: samatthews2001@aol.com  

 

If you are looking to find out more about our council or would like to provide 

feedback or suggestions, the quickest way to do this is by visiting 

 www.kilburnparishcouncil.org.uk 

 

Kilburn Litter Pick 
Kilburn Parish Council have organised a community litter pick which will take 

place on Saturday 4th April. The Parish Council will  be providing bin bags 

and litter picking equipment. Anybody who is free to help on the day is asked 

to contact the Clerk using the details above. 

 

Parish Councillor 

Vacancy 

There is currently a vacancy for 

a new parish councillor. If you 

are interested in volunteering 

the please contact the clerk for 

more info. 

SPONSORED BY KILBURN PC 

FOR SUMMER 2019 &  

OCTOBER SCHOOL HOLIDAY 

Kilburn Parish Council meeting cntd…. 

The litter bin on Chapel St adjacent to the Fish Bar was recently removed by Amber Valley Borough 

Council.  This bin was well used – especially by pedestrians using the Pitfield footpath.  The Parish     

Council is pursuing the Borough Council for its replacement. 

It has been agreed to support the Speedwatch Campaign currently operated by the Neighbourhood 

Watch Team.  Again, see the separate article asking for volunteers.  

Any comments regarding the work of the Parish Council should be sent to the Clerk, Sheila Matthews 

via the Council’s website www.kilburnparishcouncil.org.uk. 
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Dates for your diary.. 
KILBURN PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 

All meetings are held at Kilburn Village Hall and start at 7pm.  All parishioners 

are welcome to attend and voice any concerns you may have. 

 

2020 Parish Council Dates 

Monday 10th February  

Monday 9th March 

Monday 6th April  (Annual Parish meeting at 7pm, Full Council meeting 7:30pm) 

Monday 11th May 

Monday 8th June 

Monday 13th July  

Monday 7th September  

Monday 12th October 

Monday 9th November 

Monday 14th December  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dates for your diary.. 

Can you help the  parish council deliver 

Kilburn News on your street? 

If so please get in  touch on the email   

address  below: 

KilburnNHW@outlook.com 

If you wish to contact us or put an article forward:  
  

If you are holding a fund raiser or have some community 

news please get in touch.   
  

Please email the editor at KilburnNHW@outlook.com 
  

Publishing Deadlines:    

April / May 2020 – 20th March 2020   
  

All articles and information submitted will be reviewed by the Parish 

Council before it can be approved and included. 
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The surgery continues to remain under extreme pressure during the winter months. We are continuing 
to do our best to keep up with demand but we appreciate that you may not be able to get an                         
appointment as quickly as you may have done in the past.  

Did you know that it isn’t always necessary to have an appointment at the practice at all? As one of our 
patients you are able to self-refer to lots of different services that will help you to live well and stay 
well. These include: 

Physiotherapy/ Occupational therapy 

A physiotherapist or occupational therapist can see you with all kinds of joint and muscular problems 
including arthritis, sprains and injuries. They can be contacted on 01335 230079. 

 

Counselling 

If you are feeling down, anxious or stressed then you can self-refer for talking therapies. People are 
often worried that they won’t know what to say, but therapists are trained to manage this and you will 
have an initial assessment that will ensure you get the right type of talking therapy for you. There are 
details of local services on-line (just search for “Trent PTS” or “Talking mental health Derbyshire”). 

 

Support at home 

If you think you or your relative could benefit from some additional help at home, be that from carers, 
help with meals or getting dressed, or getting some additional equipment to stay mobile then ring Call 
Derbyshire on 01629 533190 and they can get you sorted. 

 

Minor Injuries Unit  

The team at the Minor Injuries Unit in Ripley can see you with sprains, broken bones, wound infections, 
minor head or eye injuries and animal bites amongst other things. They are open from 8am to 8pm   
every day including weekends. 

 

And remember, if you (or someone you are with) is experiencing a medical emergency, such as chest 
pain, loss of consciousness, breathing difficulties or a stroke please ring 999. Every second counts with 
these conditions.  

 

ARTHUR MEDICAL CENTRE 

Main Street, Horsley Woodhouse, Derby, DE7 6AX. 

Tel: 01332 880249    Fax: 01332 781269 

www.arthurmedicalcentre.co.uk  
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Kilburn Village Hall 
7a Church Street, Kilburn, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 0LU 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Kilburn Village Hall is a fantastic venue, available to hire for family and children's parties,     
charity events, group activities for all ages, meetings and all kinds of regular or one-off occasions 
for small groups or up to 120 people. There is a free car park a few metres from the hall.  Book   

early to avoid disappointment. 

Charges:   £12 per hour before 6.00pm - £15 per hour after 6.00pm. 

 

For further information contact the Hall Manager: 07709 818683 

 

 

 

Monday: Cookery Classes for 2-4 yrs old Katie 07791721129 

Kilburn Parish Council - Meetings Parish Clerk 01332 671513 

Tuesday: Zumba - Let's Get Active UK Sarah 07585009270 

Burnett Academy Joash 07779521141 

Ladies Keep-Fit   

Wednesday: Whist Drive Jenny 01773 741586 

Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence Shirley 07779 812468 

Kilburn Wine Circle David 0115 9303712 

Thursday: Derbyshire Toy Libraries Anne-Marie 07866484550 

Intermediate Dance Classes Patricia 01332 660837 

Friday: Chatterbox Cafe Terry 01332 780486 

Saturday: Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence Shirley 07779812468 

Sunday: Tae Kwon-Do & Self Defence Shirley 07779812468 

Kilburn Christian Fellowship Godfrey 01332 781200 
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